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Who is your favorite SNL Character 
Spring 2015 District 19 Conference Chairs Shannon 
Williams & Michelle Holmes 
LIVE FROM DISTRICT 19 IT’S SNL TOASTMASTERS STYLE!!!! This 
spring is your chance to relive your favorite Saturday Night Live memories. 
Whether it is the cone heads, cheerleaders, Rosanna Rosanna Danna or one of 
the many Will Farrell characters. Join us backstage along with your fellow 
toastmasters at the live taping of the Spring Conference in Sioux City, Iowa at 
the Hilton Garden Inn, May 15th and 16th.  
 
Friday night will show case, not only our future District 19 leaders, but also all 
of the SNL characters and skits your imaginations can drum up. Based on 
previous conferences, there are some great imaginations running wild in the 
District. We can only imagine what we will see. Entertainment will include 
you! Join in the fun and win a prize for best costume or skit.  
 
Part of this special SNL cast will include fellow Toastmasters providing 
education in areas such as mentoring, writing the song of your life, 
strengthening your club and a special update from our International Director 
Joan Watson. Do not miss our famous “guest host” for the weekend taping of 
District 19 SNL, Roger Revak. Roger is a humorous keynote speaker who has 
a unique talent for telling serious stories in a funny and entertaining way. You 
will stay engaged with his combination of serious stories and self-deprecating 
humor. This combination of seriousness and sense of humor creates likeability. 
Likeability is what enables Roger to inspire and motivate.  
 
WAIT… WAIT… Isn’t there a contest going on Saturday? See the best 
speakers and table topic extraordinaire as they compete for the Emmy for Best 
Speaker/Table Topics presenter in a District 19 SNL show. An Emmy show is 
nothing without amazing and famous audience members there to support their 
fellow “actors”.  
 
If you have not registered, do not panic, there are a few back stage passes left 
with your name on them. You can register at www.district19.me or mail your 
form in today.     
 
DO NOT FORGET TO BRING A RAFFLE BASKET! 
As always, the Toastmasters conferences are a great way to reminisce with old 
friends and maybe make a few new ones. Your District 19 SNL crew is hard at 
work preparing for the show. See you backstage May 15th and 16th!! 
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How to Save Your Club 
 

By Mark Latta, DTM District 19 Governor 
 
So far this year, we have lost six clubs.  
Every time I hear we are losing a club, I feel sad. This is the end of something which 
started when 20 people came together and said, “Let’s start a Toastmasters club.” 
Sometime between when the club was founded and now, the club lost its passion. 
Eventually, someone says “Nobody wants to keep this going. Let’s let this club die.” 
Then, the club folds. Now, the people in the community, corporation, or prison have 
one less opportunity – one less club – to practice being better speakers and leaders. 
 
I don’t believe clubs die because nobody cares or the program does not work. I believe 
that clubs live and die based on the leadership you exhibit in the club.   
 

I know what it’s like to be in a struggling club. You have eight members and you wonder if all eight will renew. 
You have two or three people attending a meeting, if you have a meeting at all. You’re giving all the speeches, 
and you’re frustrated that every meeting stars you. You ask, “Don’t people care?” Suddenly, you don’t care 
either. 
 
Unfortunately, you cannot save your club by being a role model alone. In my club, I thought that was the way to 
lead and I got nowhere. Fortunately, we had an experienced member join who showed what it means to lead. 
Her name is Melissa Floriolli, DTM. 
 
Melissa stepped up and said, “We are going to save this club.” She started bringing baked goods to every 
meeting. She took on the VP of E role and made sure that we had an agenda for every meeting. She printed out 
name tents for every member. She made up member certificates whenever we got a new member and reminded 
the President to make sure that we had a new member ceremony. She made each club officer promise to give a 
speech off the cuff (and out of a manual) if we didn’t have a speaker. If we didn’t have one, she gave one 
herself. 
 
Really, what Melissa did was provide structure. So, when guests came to the meeting; they saw a meeting – 
albeit a small one – where we had a speaker, people were working out of manuals, and which had an agenda. 
Guests could see our names on the name tags and could address people by name. They were welcomed by our 
experienced and new members.  
 
When guests came to the meeting, they saw we were taking it seriously. In turn, they took it seriously and 
became members. Why? Because they saw that Toastmasters provides structure, direction, and leadership to 
help them be successful. In a single Toastmasters year, we went from nearly folding to a Distinguished club 
status with over 20 members. 
 
Honestly, it would have been easier to quit, but quitting isn’t leading. Leadership is most needed when things 
are hard. Leadership is not just being a role model, but helping to create a structured environment where people 
can be successful. You can’t do it alone, so do like Melissa did and tap into the enthusiastic new members and 
experienced members to help you. 
 
If you want to save your club, relentlessly apply leadership – especially when times are tough. I can’t promise 
you will save your club, but you have a much better chance than if you don’t. Win or lose, you will learn more 
about being a leader. And you will learn why Toastmasters is where leaders are made. 
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Kelly Nielsen: Region Advisor 
By Mike Anderson, DTM 
 
Do you know Kelly Nielsen?  You should. Not only was she the District 19 
Governor in 2012-2013, but when she was needed the following year, she stepped 
up and took over again as District Governor. Her enthusiasm and cheer have been a 
driving force in the District. Well, now we have to share her. 
 
Kelly has been named a Region Advisor by Toastmasters International, one of just 
14 in the world. Starting July 1, Kelly will serve as a mentor to guide and support all 
of the Districts in our own Region IV. Region IV is made up of six Districts 
geographically covering Iowa, Minnesota, Nebraska, South Dakota, North Dakota, 
and a big chunk of Canada, including the Winnipeg area.  The Region Advisor also 
serves as an essential link between the Districts and Toastmasters’ World Headquarters.    
 
Kelly, a Distinguished Toastmaster, said she is eager to take on the new role: “By nature I love learning and 
sharing that knowledge with others.  I am able to train the leaders of 2015-2016 but I also will continue 
mentoring them the whole year on monthly conference calls. The learning does not stop after the new leaders 
leave the International Conference in August; the education will last all year. The second piece I will love is 
making connections in the other Districts, hearing their best practices and learning about the opportunities that 
were not successful. Then we can use this information in the other Districts. It's amazing what you can learn by 
creating those connections. It sparks new ideas and brings energy back to your home District.” 
 
Kelly said the selection process was intensive, starting with a detailed application that intentionally forces the 
candidate to be concise, followed by a personality test. Then came a series of interviews with the nomination 
chair and the members of the Toastmasters Board where she was quizzed about the things that went well and 
didn’t go so well during her years as a District leader.  
 
Serving District 19 was great preparation for this new role, Kelly said. “The biggest thing I learned from my 
experience in D19 is be patient and adapt. Patience is used when you are researching a situation and coming to a 
resolution. Research may include looking in Policy & Procedures or even speaking to World Headquarters. But 
it’s important to always know the proper way Toastmasters views the situation before you solve it. I also say 
adapt because each District has hundreds to thousands of members who have different personalities and 
different beliefs. To connect with that member, you may have to adapt your style to the member's style. Every 
day when we wake up, the world has changed. You are more successful if you adapt to that change.” 
 
For those who think you can’t be heavily involved in Toastmasters and still have a “real life,” Kelly is proof 
that it’s just a matter of commitment: “I still like to keep active. My day job is as Community Manager for the 
American Cancer Society. I have four counties in Iowa where I help a group of volunteers with their Relay for 
Life event. Relay for Life is the signature fundraising event in the fight against cancer. I am blessed to see how 
good and generous people are in Iowa. I am also an Instructor at Farrell's eXtreme Bodyshaping. I make people 
sweat in kickboxing and resistant band classes. I am a member of the Women's Leadership Network in 
Dubuque and am being considered for a Board position. And to round out my active lifestyle, I will begin Yoga 
Instructor training in April. This will connect the mind, body and spirit.” 
 
Kelly has set a great example for hundreds of District 19 Toastmasters for years. Now thousands more will 
benefit from her experience and leadership. Please offer your congratulations to Kelly as she spreads the secrets 
of District 19’s success to the rest of the region. 
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What is Education? 

Paul Wood, DTM Lt. Governor of Education & Training 
 
During my journey as the Lieutenant Governor of Education and Training, I have met 
so many new members to Toastmasters as well as renewing friendships. As I attend 
various Division and Area events I see the new drive to make not only clubs successful 
but also the Areas and Divisions. With the various incentives schemes running for 
District 19 this Toastmasters’ year, I have been impressed how well the club members 
have taken on the challenge to achieve educational awards. I am a true believer that one 
of the cornerstones of Toastmasters is to have a vibrant and effective educational 
programme. It is understood that all is not perfect and TI are addressing that with the 
upcoming Revised Educational Programme (REP). 
 
While there is still much to learn about the new programme, the bits that we do know 

show that TI is moving forward in a more professional and positive way. TLIs are an essential part of the club 
structure not only from achieving a Distinguished Club Programme goal, but the value that comes from sharing 
knowledge and learning from our peers. It is also at the TLIs where potential District Officers can be coached 
and mentored into moving up the ranks of Toastmasters’ structure. 
 
With the upcoming District Conference in Sioux City this is a wonderful occasion to share ideas, learn from 
great educational sessions and to network with new friends, and let’s not forget the great hospitality time at the 
end of each day. 
 
Be encouraged to continue your journey in Toastmasters and there are other members and officers who are 
willing to share, coach and inspire you to great things. 
 

An Exciting Time of Year in District 19 
By Keith Nielsen, DTM District 19 Lt. Governor of Marketing 
 
This has been a great year for me as your LGM. We started the year off slow but 
once we chartered the first club of the year we really took off. Our first club of 
the year was E Series Toastmasters in Dubuque in December. Since then three 
more clubs have chartered and the district has the opportunity to charter eight 
clubs this year. 
 
Now you may have noticed I stated that we have done this. I truly believe that 
this has been accomplished because of the teamwork shown inside the district. It 
started as a challenge issued at the June TLI. We engaged the members of the 
DEC and empowered them to go out and promote Toastmasters. This worked out in a great way. Four of the 
five divisions will have clubs chartered this year. This is not the work of one person, my demo team did a great 
job in reaching out and showing the value in Toastmasters. 
 
The challenge is to keep the momentum going.  Keep pushing and engaging others in the Toastmasters 
program.  Step outside your comfort zone and push us to the new level of excellence.  Bring your passion and 
enthusiasm to more people across the state. 
 
Thank you all for all of your time and efforts this year.  I truly love my Toastmasters family and am honored to 
have served you in this role for the year.  
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Communicating in District 19  
By Brenda Peshak, DTM District 19 Public Relations Officer 
 

We are well into the Toastmaster year and lots of things have been going on.  Contests have 
been held, clubs have done open houses, special events for both club and district level have 
happened.  The District 19 website and social media have been buzzing with activity.  Have 
you been paying attention to the website and social media?  If not, you have been missing 
out on a lot!   
 
The District Spring Conference in Sioux City, Iowa (May 15th & 16th) has been a main 
focus of communications these past few months.  This conference is a theme of Saturday 
Night Live. It should be a fun filled two days of networking, learning, personal growth, and 

fun.  If you haven’t registered for the conference, what are you waiting for?!  
 
Amanda Martin is the District 19 social media director and has been doing all the social media platforms for the 
district.  I can’t thank her enough for the work she does. It has been very helpful to have someone who knows 
exactly how to get our special events out to the members.  Have you heard about Meet Up?  Meet Up is a 
website where you can post meetings/events and search for things going on in your specific geographical area.  
We have several clubs using Meet Up and several clubs are getting guests to come to their meetings.  One club  
has even gained a member because of Meet Up.  If you are interested in getting your club on Meet Up, please 
contact me at BrendaTM@peshak.net.  We would love to have more people getting the message out about their 
clubs. 
 
It is our goal to use the website as the main mode of communication and only sending an email for certain 
announcements.  That’s in response to the complaints we’ve received about too many emails. That also means 
some of the responsibility for knowing what’s going on in the District and what help is available to members 
and clubs falls on you.  It’s important that you take the initiative to check out the web site (www.district19.me). 
Consider making it part of the job description for your club VP/PR.  
 
As always, if you have something you feel is news worthy please send it to me either through the contact us 
button the website or through BrendaTM@Peshak.net.  I am always looking for new stories and events that can 
be posted.  I love hearing about the events our clubs have and district level activities. 
 

Past District Governor Updates 
Past District Governor Advisory Committee (PDGAC) Chair, Kelly Nielsen 
 
The Past District Governor Advisory Committee (PDGAC) has been meeting every two weeks to review our 
District documents.  The members in the committee in 2014-2015 were:  Cleon Babcock, LeAnn Blankenburg, 
Jacque Johanson, Joan Johanson, Thomas Lindaman, Kelly Nielsen, Ike Rayford, Tom Stockebrand, Diane 
Stone, Martha Tinker, Loren Toomsen and Reginald Williams.  The PDGAC also sent the proposed changes 
and revised documents to members in the District who were not on the Committee to proof the documents and 
give feedback.  Some of the proposed changes are from the review the proofers completed.  Below is a high 
level description of the proposed changes.  Please review all the changes of the documents on the District 19 
website before the vote at the District Council Meeting on May 16th. 
 

The PDGAC reviewed the District 19 Procedures.  The PDGAC proposes to update the leadership titles in the 
D19 Procedures to conform with the Toastmaster International changes effective July 1, 2015.  One example of 
these changes is updating the document to state District Director in all the places that held the title District 
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Governor.  Other proposed changes were to remove an editing note from a previous revision and to change the 
word “approved” to “determined” in several areas.  There are a few other proposed changes that you can find in 
the Proposed D 19 Procedures document.  The links below will take you to the current District 19 Procedures 
and to the Proposed D19 Procedures documents. 
 

• Current District 19 Procedures:  http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/District19_Procedures_7-1-2014.pdf 

• Proposed D 19 Procedures: http://district19.me/d19-management/ 

A second document series the PDGAC reviewed and has proposed revisions for are the Caps Sias 
Application and the Cap Sias Guidelines and Rules.  These two documents are called revisions due to the 
several changes being proposed.  Some of the changes include adding a purpose statement to this document.  
Last year the PDGAC added purpose statements to the District awards.  This revision will allow this award 
to match the formatting of rest of the District awards.  The PDGAC also proposes several changes to remind 
the nominator of the award on how prestigious this award is to the District.  The Cap Sias Award is to 
recognize the lifetime achievements the member has made to the Club, Area, Division, District and 
Toastmasters International.  There are several other revisions.  Please review the revised documents.  The 
links below will take you to the current Cap Sias documents and to the revised Cap Sias documents. 
 

• Current Cap Sias Application:  http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/Application_Form_Cap_Sias.pdf 

• Current Caps Sias Guidelines and Rules: http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/Guidelines_and_Rules_Cap_Sias.pdf 

• Cap Sias Application revision: http://district19.me/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/Revision-
Application-Form-Cap-Sias.pdf 

• Cap Sias Guidelines and Rules revision: http://district19.me/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/Revision-
Guidelines-and-Rules-Cap-Sias-Award.pdf 

 
The final set of documents the PDGAC reviewed were the Toastmaster of the Year documents.  You will 
first notice the PDGAC is proposing to remove two of the current documents.  During the review, the 
Committee noticed the items listed in the Toastmaster of the Year Selection Process document were located 
in the other current District documents.  Since the information can be found in other documents, the 
Selection Process document is duplicate information and not necessary.  The PDGAC proposes to remove 
this document.  Another proposed change is to add Region Advisor to the list of members not eligible for 
the award.  The PDGAC also proposes combining the Worksheet and the Checklist into one document.  
Once these two documents were combined, the PDGAC proposes giving points to each of the items on the 
one document.  Another proposed change to the Worksheet is added a place for two Club Officers, the Area 
Director and the Division Director to sign.  This section was added due to it being a requirement in the 
Guidelines and Rules but several Worksheets in the past did not include this information.  These are a few 
of the revisions.  Please review the full revised documents.  The links below will take you to the current Cap 
Sias documents and to the revised Cap Sias documents. 
 

• Current Toastmaster of the Year Selection Worksheet: http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/Toastmaster_of_the_Year_Selection_Worksheet_District_19.pdf 

• Current Toastmaster of the Year Selection Process: http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/Toastmaster_of_the_Year_Selection_Process_District_19.pdf 

• Current Toastmaster of the Year Checklist: http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/Toastmaster_of_the_Year_Checklist_District_19.pdf 

• Current Toastmaster of the Year Guidelines and Rules:  http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/TMOTY-D19-Guidelines-and-Rules_07-2014.pdf 
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• Revised Toastmaster of the Year Guidelines and Rules: http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/Revision-D19-Toastmaster-of-the-Year-Guidelines-and-Rules.pdf 

• Revised Toastmaster of the Year Worksheet: http://district19.me/wp-
content/uploads/2013/07/Revision-D19-Toastmaster-of-the-Year-Worksheet.pdf 

 
As I mentioned in the beginning, the PDGAC has worked hard to update these documents for the District.  
The PDGAC will present these proposed changes the District Council Meeting on May 16th. 
 

District 19 Mentoring Program 
By Martha Tinker, DTM, PID 
 

In January, 2015, I was asked by the District 19 Trio to head up a new program as the District Mentoring Chair.  
I was honored and very excited to accept this.  Mentoring is something I believe in – whether it is in 
Toastmasters, business or community service.  No one wants to enter a situation as a “newbie” knowing there is 
no one to turn to for advice or support.  As the District 19 Mentor Chair, I will be a “first” for the District and 
possibly all of Toastmasters.  My hope is to put the District on the map with a program that strengthens clubs 
and, in turn, the District. 
 
I cannot emphasize enough the importance of mentoring when it comes to membership retention, education, 
solid relationship-building and camaraderie within the club.  These are core values in a strong club and should 
never be ignored.  Another aspect of a good club mentoring program is a recruiting tool.  To be able to tell a 
guest that one day one as a member they will have someone to help them, is a strong incentive.  In spite of all 
these benefits, mentoring has become one of the least effective and under-utilized programs in District 19. 
 
I hope to change this.  I feel there are three areas where mentoring can be effective:  new club members, new 
clubs, and new District officers, especially Area and Division Governors.  These are not short-term goals and I 
plan to devote about one year in developing a structure for each one.  My position as District Mentor Chair will 
probably last three years and cross several Executive administrations. 
 
The International organization certainly recognizes the importance of mentoring and has built it into the 
education programs.  The Successful Club Series on Mentoring is available to every club, credit in the 
Competent Leader for mentoring a new club member and credit in the Advanced Leader Silver for mentoring a 
new club are examples of this.  I will encourage all of these. 
 
Over the last three months much progress has already been made.  With the support of Paul Wood, LGET, 2015 
will be devoted to developing a program for mentoring new club members.  My first task was to establish a 
committee in the form of 5 Division Mentor Chairs.  I am happy to say I have five very enthusiastic and 
passionate people working with me who have already contributed ideas and energy to this program.  They are: 
 

 Gretta Bauman Division A 
 Yvette Clapp  Division B 
 Deb Miller  Division C 
 Thomas Lindaman Division D 
 Tamra Binder  Division E  

 
In January/February each of these Division Chairs presented a program at the TLIs designed to inspire and 
encourage clubs to use mentoring.  This was based on the Successful Club Module with each presenter adopting 
their own presentation style.  Afterwards, I requested that each Chair report to me on the success and 
participation at the TLIs.  My over-all goal was to reach as many club VPs of Education as possible with this 



www.District19.me Page 8 

information.  I was disappointed to learn that only about one-fourth of the VPEs showed up at the TLIs.  The 
challenge then became how to best reach those who did not attend.  After discussing various methods with Paul 
Wood, we decided to send an e-mail with the TLI presentation attached to all the District VPEs.  This was done 
in the middle of March and its’ effectiveness has not been determined. 
 
As mentioned earlier, this is a three-year program so there is much work to be done going forward.  2015 will 
be devoted to mentoring new club members, 2016 to mentoring new clubs and 2017 to mentoring District 
officers.  The TLIs in the Fall of 2015 will focus on “Mentoring the Mentor.”  What is expected of a mentor, 
what to discuss in the initial mentor-mentee meetings, how to be an effective mentor – are just some of the 
topics that will be discussed.   Education sessions at both the Spring and Fall Conferences are also planned on 
mentoring new club members with the hope of reaching as many club members as possible. 
 
A separate tab on the District 19 website will be ready in the next few weeks.  This will include links to all the 
presentations and hand-outs as well as resources and announcements.  No program is effective without a means 
of monitoring.  By the Fall of 2015, I hope to have a method established to monitor the mentor-mentee 
relationship.  This will use the Toastmasters Mentor Survey along with a District-wide evaluation form for both 
the mentor and mentee.  Currently, the club VPE is responsible for administering the mentor program and the 
monitoring will become their responsibility.  However, if a club desires to establish a Club Mentor Chair – or if 
the VP of Membership wants to assume this responsibility – there is nothing to prevent this. 
 
Further, a recognition program will be recommended for Clubs, Areas and Divisions.  Mentoring is a 
commitment and requires dedication.  It is important that mentors are rewarded and appreciated for their 
involvement. 
 
I will continue to rely on the five-member committee for ideas, feedback and presentations.  This is not limited 
to the committee, however.  I am receptive to any and all ideas and comments from the members of District 19. 
 

District Nominating Committee Report 
By Kelly Nielsen, DTM, PDG 
 

Nomination Committee Members are:  
• Michael Anderson 
• Claude Hartman  
• Jacque Johanson  
• Doug Nelson 
• Thomas Stockebrand 
 
The District Nominating Committee has completed the Nomination Committee work and will nominate the 
following candidates for consideration by the District members. I have all of the Candidate Qualification 
Checklists & Officer Agreement and Release forms and will be forwarding them to you as email attachments.  
 
• District Director: Paul Wood 
• Program Quality Director: Keith Nielsen  
• Club Growth Director: Jeanne Heil 
• Club Growth Director: Brenda Peshak  
• Division A Governor:  no candidate 
• Division B Governor: Yvette Clapp  
• Division C Governor: Joe Fazio  
• Division D Governor: Jerry Byg  
• Division E Governor: no candidate  
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District 19 Business Meeting Program and Agenda 
 
May 16, 2015 
Sioux City, Iowa 
 

1. Call to Order 
2. Inspirational Thought 
3. Reading of the Mission of the District 
4. Welcome 
5. Meeting Appointments 
6. Credentials Committee Report 
7. Adoption of the Agenda 
8. Report of Minutes from Previous Meeting 
9. Confirmation of Appointed District Officers  
10. Nomination Committee Report 
11. Election of Officers  
12. Senior Officer Reports: 

a. District Governor Report  
b. Lieutenant Governor of Education and Training Report  
c. Lieutenant Governor Marketing Report 
d. Public Relations Officer Report 
e. Treasurer Report 
f. Division Governor Reports 

i. Division A Governor Report  
ii. Division B Governor Report 

iii. Division C Governor Report  
iv. Division D Governor Report  
v. Division E Governor Report  

13. Standing Committee Reports 
a. Audit Committee  

14. Special Committee Reports or Old Business 
a. District 19 Procedures Committee  
b. District 19 Toastmaster of the Year 
c. Cap Sias Award 

15. New Business 
a. Assignment of Clubs to Areas and Divisions for 2014-2015 
b. Fall 2015 Conference Location and Date 
c. Spring 2015 Conference Location and Date 

16. Announcements 
a. Date and Place of next District Council Meeting 

17. Adjournment 
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District 19 Proxy 
 

 
I, _________________________________________________________ do hereby  
 (Print name of Club President or Vice President of Education) 
 
give my proxy for ____________________________________Club#_________________________ 
 (Club Name) 
 
to__________________________________________________________________ 
 (Print name of the member of the club) 
 
to vote at the District 19 Fall Conference Business Meeting on Sat., May 16th, 2015, at Hilton Garden Inn 
1132 Larsen, Park Rd. Sioux City, IA 51103, Sioux City, Iowa 
 
 
Signature: ___________________________________________ Date ___________________________ 
 (President or Vice President of Education) 
 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
Each Club has two votes at the District Conference Business meeting. ‘Club Votes’ can only be cast by a club member. The 
Club President and Vice President of Education are the Voting Delegates of record for their club OR by use of a Proxy the top 
officers can assign their votes to a fellow club member. 
  
The next District 19 Business meeting is Saturday, May 16th, 2015, at Hilton Garden Inn 1132 Larsen, Park Rd. Sioux City, 
IA 
  
Your club votes are important at the District business meeting. For your club to be represented you, or a member of your club 
must present yourself to the Credentials Desk at least 10 minutes before the beginning of the business meeting. 
  
There are Four possible scenarios Only Scenario #3 Requires a Proxy 
  
1) Both the Club President and Vice President of Education attend the District Business meeting. 
            Each officer presents themselves to the Credentials Desk before the business meeting 
            Each officer receives One vote for the District Business meeting. 
  
2) Either the Club President or the Vice President of Education attends the District Business meeting. 
            The officer presents them self to the Credentials Desk before the business meeting 
            The officer receives Two votes for the District Business meeting. 
  
3) Neither the Club President nor the Vice President of Education attends the District Business meeting. 
            Either officer completes 
                         a Paper Proxy            OR     an Electronic Proxy 
                                    assigning their vote(s) to a fellow club member. 
            The proxy carrier presents them self to the Credentials Desk before the business meeting 
            The Credentials Desk assigns Two votes for the District Business meeting. 
                        Variation on a theme 
            Either or both officer(s) completes a Proxy assigning their vote(s) to two members of the club. 
            The proxy carriers present themselves to the Credentials Desk before the business meeting 
            The Credentials Desk assigns each member One vote for the District Business meeting. 
  
4) Neither the Club President nor the Vice President of Education or any other club member attends the District Business 
meeting. 
            Everyone feels sad as their club did not have a vote at the District Business meeting; see you at the Fall Conference in 
Cedar Rapids, Iowa. 
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Tentative Schedule of events for Conference 
 
Conference Timeline 
Friday 
1:30 Registration Opens 
2:30 Educational Session 
3:30 Educational Session 
4:30 First Timers Meeting/Break 
5:00 Dinner 
5:45 Opening Ceremonies 
6:00 Keynote or Educational Session 
6:45 Candidate Forum 
7:30 Break 
8:15 Parade of Costumes 
8:30 Entertainment 
9:30 Hospitality Room Opens 
 
Saturday 
7:00 Breakfast 
8:00 Line-up for Parade of Banners 
8:10 Parade of Banners 
8:15 Welcome Address 
8:30 Keynote 
9:30 Educational Session 
10:30 Break 
10:40 Business Meeting 
12:40 Luncheon 
2:00 Contestant & Judges Briefing/Educational Session 
3:00 Educational Session 
4:00 Table Topics Contest 
5:00 International Speech Contest 
6:00 Break 
6:30 Cocktails 
7:00 Dinner/Banquet 
9:15 Hospitality Room Opens 
 


